
Tree Stride
March 6, 2023

You gain the ability to enter a tree and move from inside it to
inside another tree of the same kind within 500 feet. Both trees
must be living and at least the same size as you. You must use 5
feet  of  movement  to  enter  a  tree.  You  instantly  know  the
location of all other trees of the same kind within 500 feet
and, as part of the move used to enter the tree, can either pass
into one of those trees or step out of the tree you’re in. You
appear in a spot of your choice within 5 feet of the destination
tree, using another 5 feet of movement. If you have no movement
left, you appear within 5 feet of the tree you entered.
You can use this transportation ability once per round for the
duration. You must end each turn outside a tree.

Transport via Plants
March 6, 2023
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This spell creates a magical link between a Large or larger
inanimate plant within range and another plant, at any distance,
on the same plane of existence. You must have seen or touched
the destination plant at least once before. For the duration,
any creature can step into the target plant and exit from the
destination plant by using 5 feet of movement.

Unseen Servant
March 6, 2023

This spell creates an invisible, mindless, shapeless, Medium
force that performs simple tasks at your command until the spell
ends. The servant springs into existence in an unoccupied space
on the ground within range. It has AC 10, 1 hit point, and a
Strength of 2, and it can’t attack. If it drops to 0 hit points,
the spell ends.
Once on each of your turns as a bonus action, you can mentally
command the servant to move up to 15 feet and interact with an
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object.  The  servant  can  perform  simple  tasks  that  a  human
servant could do, such as fetching things, cleaning, mending,
folding clothes, lighting fires, serving food, and pouring wine.
Once you give the command, the servant performs the task to the
best of its ability until it completes the task, then waits for
your next command.

If you command the servant to perform a task that would move it
more than 60 feet away from you, the spell ends.

Wall of Fire
March 6, 2023

You create a wall of fire on a solid surface within range. You
can make the wall up to 60 feet long, 20 feet high, and 1 foot
thick, or a ringed wall up to 20 feet in diameter, 20 feet high,
and 1 foot thick. The wall is opaque and lasts for the duration.
When the wall appears, each creature within its area must make a
Dexterity saving throw. On a failed save, a creature takes 5d8
fire damage, or half as much damage on a successful save.

One side of the wall, selected by you when you cast this spell,
deals 5d8 fire damage to each creature that ends its turn within
10 feet of that side or inside the wall. A creature takes the
same damage when it enters the wall for the first time on a turn
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or ends its turn there. The other side of the wall deals no
damage.

At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
5th level or higher, the damage increases by 1d8 for each slot
level above 4th.

True Strike
March 6, 2023

You extend your hand and point a finger at a target in range.
Your  magic  grants  you  a  brief  insight  into  the  target’s
defenses. On your next turn, you gain advantage on your first
attack roll against the target, provided that this spell hasn’t
ended.

Vampiric Touch
March 6, 2023
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The touch of your shadow-wreathed hand can siphon life force
from others to heal your wounds. Make a melee spell attack
against a creature within your reach. On a hit, the target takes
3d6 necrotic damage, and you regain hit points equal to half the
amount of necrotic damage dealt. Until the spell ends, you can
make the attack again on each of your turns as an action.
At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
4th level or higher, the damage increases by 1d6 for each slot
level above 3rd.

Vicious Mockery
March 6, 2023

You unleash a string of insults laced with subtle enchantments
at a creature you can see within range. If the target can hear
you (though it need not understand you), it must succeed on a
Wisdom  saving  throw  or  take  1d4  psychic  damage  and  have
disadvantage on the next attack roll it makes before the end of
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its next turn.
This spell’s damage increases by 1d4 when you reach 5th level
(2d4), 11th level (3d4), and 17th level (4d4).

Wall of Stone
March 6, 2023

A nonmagical wall of solid stone springs into existence at a
point you choose within range. The wall is 6 inches thick and is
composed of ten 10-foot-by-10-foot panels. Each panel must be
contiguous with at least one other panel. Alternatively, you can
create 10-foot-by-20-foot panels that are only 3 inches thick.
If the wall cuts through a creature’s space when it appears, the
creature is pushed to one side of the wall (your choice). If a
creature would be surrounded on all sides by the wall (or the
wall  and  another  solid  surface),  that  creature  can  make  a
Dexterity saving throw. On a success, it can use its reaction to
move up to its speed so that it is no longer enclosed by the
wall.

The wall can have any shape you desire, though it can’t occupy
the same space as a creature or object. The wall doesn’t need to
be vertical or rest on any firm foundation. It must, however,
merge with and be solidly supported by existing stone. Thus, you
can use this spell to bridge a chasm or create a ramp.
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If you create a span greater than 20 feet in length, you must
halve the size of each panel to create supports. You can crudely
shape the wall to create crenellations, battlements, and so on.

The wall is an object made of stone that can be damaged and thus
breached. Each panel has AC 15 and 30 hit points per inch of
thickness. Reducing a panel to 0 hit points destroys it and
might cause connected panels to collapse at the GM’s discretion.

If you maintain your concentration on this spell for its whole
duration, the wall becomes permanent and can’t be dispelled.
Otherwise, the wall disappears when the spell ends.

Wall of Thorns
March 6, 2023

You create a wall of tough, pliable, tangled brush bristling
with needle-sharp thorns. The wall appears within range on a
solid surface and lasts for the duration. You choose to make the
wall up to 60 feet long, 10 feet high, and 5 feet thick or a
circle that has a 20-foot diameter and is up to 20 feet high and
5 feet thick. The wall blocks line of sight.
When the wall appears, each creature within its area must make a
Dexterity saving throw. On a failed save, a creature takes 7d8
piercing damage, or half as much damage on a successful save.
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A  creature  can  move  through  the  wall,  albeit  slowly  and
painfully. For every 1 foot a creature moves through the wall,
it must spend 4 feet of movement. Furthermore, the first time a
creature enters the wall on a turn or ends its turn there, the
creature  must  make  a  Dexterity  saving  throw.  It  takes  7d8
slashing damage on a failed save, or half as much damage on a
successful one.

At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
7th level or higher, both types of damage increase by 1d8 for
each slot level above 6th.

Wall of Ice
March 6, 2023

You create a wall of ice on a solid surface within range. You
can form it into a hemispherical dome or a sphere with a radius
of up to 10 feet, or you can shape a flat surface made up of ten
10-foot  square  panels.  Each  panel  must  be  contiguous  with
another panel. In any form, the wall is 1 foot thick and lasts
for the duration.
If the wall cuts through a creature’s space when it appears, the
creature within its area is pushed to one side of the wall and
must  make  a  Dexterity  saving  throw.  On  a  failed  save,  the
creature takes 10d6 cold damage, or half as much damage on a
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successful save.

The wall is an object that can be damaged and thus breached. It
has AC 12 and 30 hit points per 10-foot section, and it is
vulnerable to fire damage. Reducing a 10-foot section of wall to
0 hit points destroys it and leaves behind a sheet of frigid air
in the space the wall occupied. A creature moving through the
sheet of frigid air for the first time on a turn must make a
Constitution saving throw. That creature takes 5d6 cold damage
on a failed save, or half as much damage on a successful one.

At Higher Levels. When you cast this spell using a spell slot of
7th level or higher, the damage the wall deals when it appears
increases by 2d6, and the damage from passing through the sheet
of frigid air increases by 1d6, for each slot level above 6th.


